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Friday 11th September

Dear Parents,

Welcome back!  It’s been really lovely to see so many of you at the gate and those I have spoken to have said how happy they are to be resuming some form of normality – long may it continue.

Staffing
We have three members of staff who have decided not to return to school this term.  They are:

· Mrs Carol Evans (SEN HLTA) who has been at Twiss Green even longer than I have! We will really miss her SEN specialist knowledge and skills.

· Mrs Carrie Anderson (BC and ASC assistant) who has been associated with the school for most of her life, having attended as a pupil, sent her four sons here and of course being one of our BC/ASC stalwarts. 
· Mrs Ruth Redford (MDA) who has worked here for years – I know that she is really going to miss working with our younger children at lunchtime and she will be greatly missed by us all.
We are happy to welcome back Mrs Durr (YR) and Mrs Nickson (Y3) who have both returned from maternity leave having both given birth to daughters - it is lovely to have them back.

Logos

Hopefully you will have noticed the three new logos that have appeared at the bottom of the page.  My thanks go to Miss Dunn who put a lot of effort into ensuring that we met the necessary standard to be awarded two School Games Awards.  In addition, Mrs Kelly worked with some of our children to ensure that we completed enough actions in school to be awarded the Rights Respecting Schools Bronze Award.  We have now begun working towards the Silver Award.  Each week, in (virtual) assemblies the children will be learning about one of the forty two articles of the Convention on the Rights of the Child.  Yesterday we looked at Article 31 and the children were asked: What is needed for children to enjoy the right to rest, play, arts and culture?  This may be something that you would like to discuss with your children at home. You can use this link https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/
Governing Body
Last week Mrs Annick Platt decided to stand down as Chair of Governors after eleven years of loyal service.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank her for all the support she has provided for me, the children and the staff at Twiss Green – she is going to be a hard act to follow!  At the moment we have a full complement of   parent governors but we are always looking to add to the Governing Body – ideally a governor who has specialist knowledge and experience in law, Health and Safety, finance, HR etc would be ideal.  If you know of anyone who has these specialist skills and enough free time to attend 6 meetings per year plus termly visits to school then please ask them to contact me.

School Council
Given that the School Council were in post for just under two terms we have decided to carry on with the children who were elected last September and to hold elections for new members in January.  The first meeting is scheduled to take place next week.
Midday Assistants
We really do need extra support with the children at lunchtime.  Although we have a team of six regular MDAs, the current situation means that we need a minimum of eight.  All children are eating in the classrooms and the tables have to be wiped afterwards. If you are available at all at lunchtime on any day of the week, then please contact the school – I am hopeful that we can put together some form of rota.  Lunchtime starts at 12 noon and ends at 1pm.
After School Clubs
Some of the teachers will be offering After School Clubs this year -we have decided to wait until after half term to start them.  The clubs will be offered by the staff to their own class.  Unfortunately there will be no Choir or Orchestra until further notice but I am hoping start an African Drumming club for Year 6, beginning on 5th November.  Further details to follow.
Homework and Blended Learning
During lockdown a number of teachers used a free App called Seesaw to communicate with the children who were not attending school (and their parents).  Parents installed the app on their phone or tablet and the feedback we received was extremely positive. We will be sending out letters containing instructions directly to your email account at the end of the day and hope that you install the app as soon as possible.  There is every possibility that at some point one of our classes will be quarantined and we need to be fully prepared to cope with that situation.  It is very important that we have completely up-to-date information about the devices that you have at home for your children to use.  We do have a limited number of devices that could be borrowed in the event of lockdown and extra funding is going to be available. If you could complete the slip at the bottom of the page and return it to your child’s class teacher by 18th September I’d be very grateful.

(-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Please indicate the devices your child has access to:

My child is unable to access the internet to complete homework tasks.
(
My child has access to the following:

PC/laptop/tablet
(
Mac
(
iPad
(
Games console (internet enabled)
(
Other (please specify):

Signed………………………………………….………..  Child’s name………………………………………………………… Y……..…
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